

PERSIDANGAN TAHUNAN TAMIL, GEREJA METHODIST MALAYSIA

தமிழ் வருடாந்திர மாநாடு, மலேசியா மெதடிஸ்ட் திருச்சபை

TAMIL ANNUAL CONFERENCE, METHODIST CHURCH IN MALAYSIA

Wisma TAC, No.1, Jalan 5/39, 46000 Petaling Jaya, Selangor Darul Ehsan Tel.No: +603-7956 9672 Fax No: +603-7956 5190; Email: wismatac@gmail.com

BISHOP.DR.T.JEYAKUMAR (METHODIST CHURCH IN MALAYSIA) REV.DR.DENNIS RAJ (TAMIL ANNUAL CONFERENCE)

Date: 19th June 2025

Dear Pastors and Leaders,

Updates from the TAC Executive Board

Warm Greetings to you in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord and Savior. We just concluded our series of Board on Ministry, Board on Finance and the Executive Board meetings last

week. Kindly note the following updates.

1. The TAC Pastors School will take place from the 15th to the 17th of July in YMCA

Penang. Bishop Dr. T. Jeyakumar is one of the main speakers. As per our usual practice,

local churches will be required to re-imburse the travel cost for their own pastor on a

receipt-based claim basis. Please note that our pastors have been advised to car pool as

well. Such pastors will be required to sign the treasurer's voucher for their claims.

2. The General Conference Methodist Academy will be taking place from the 8th to 11th

of July at the Port Dickson Methodist Center. A number of participants from our local

churches have already registered from TAC. Please pray for the event.

3. A Joint Board planning meeting has been planned to be held on the 30th and 31st of

August, to chart a collective and concerted way forward for the quadrennium.

4. Please be aware that Bro. Roland David submitted his resignation from the Tamil Annual

Conference due to personal reasons. The Board on Ministry has since required him to return

his ordination credentials. Please pray for him as we wish him well in all his future

undertakings.

5. The following churches are at different stages of their Building Projects. TMC Kuala

Lumpur (Hall and additional meeting rooms), TMC Semenyih (Worship Sanctuary), TMC

Shah Alam (Worship Sanctuary), TMC Subang Jaya (Worship Sanctuary) and TMC Klang

(Hall renovation). They need all our full support and fervent prayers.

6. The Executive Board has also decided to purchase a Rumah TAC in the Petaling Jaya

area which would be closer to our H.Q. It will be a replacement to the previous Rumah

TAC that was located further in Kelana Jaya. More finalized details will be given later.

Please pray for this as well.

7. As we finish the first half of the year, i sincerely urge all local church LCECs to

prayerfully conduct a half-year review, especially on the efforts taken in the areas of

Evangelism and Discipleship. It should be done with a focus on finding areas of concern

and improvement.

Thank You and God Bless You.

By HIS Grace,

Demmi

Rev Dr Dennis Raj

President,

Tamil Annual Conference,

Methodist Church in Malaysia.